Avon Valley Runners
Committee

Tuesday 6th July 2021

TRFC 8.30pm

Attendees: Richard Newman (Chairman); Vicky Bodman (Hon Secretary); David Hyde (Volunteer Coordinator); Michael Guy (Assistant Secretary); Anthony Hickson (Off Road Secretary) and Kathryn Partington (Minutes secretary); Andrew Jeffries (Road Race Secretary)); Gemma Knudsen (Road Race Assistant) Carole Alston (Safeguarding lead); Kat Taylor Laird (AVT Secretary); Debbie Ellis (JAVR secretary)


Apologies: Vicky Ody (Hon Treasurer); Sarah Barker (Social Media and Marketing Secretary and Vice Chair); Jolene Farion (Off Road Assistant)


1.   Previous minutes
The previous minutes were agreed as an accurate record


2. Reports

2.1 Treasurers report
Report received
Balance £12, 654
Colin Sawyer, the kit manager, is to send through a monthly report for club kit


2.2 Membership Secretary report

29 joined in June, including 6 brand new members. 12 of those that joined in
June also applied for EA.

Therefore, as of the 30th June there are 309 members, which includes 22 life members (so 287 paying members).

Of the 309, 164 have applied for EA membership as well.

38 of the 309 are new members this year.

3 Club Captains reports
a. Road

It’s good to have races back running again, Great Chalfield was a lovely evening and very well supported.
Westbury 5km is next Tuesday, only 20 people from Wiltshire clubs entered so far. As a Wiltshire league race, we had been expecting higher entries. Just over 100 entries so far.

b. Off Road (including walking group)
Next four Championship events are in July  
1. Brean Beach (Sat 10th)
2. Westbury (Tues 13th)
3. Frome Half (Sun 18th)
4. Odd Down Track 5k (Wed 28th)
In the process of updating these Championships on the website - the participation in the Great Chalfield was (Great) Magnificent! - Lots of members who had not done either of the first two events took part.
c. AVT

Trying to push promotion to increase membership. Swimming has been advertised; Chris Walford has agreed to head up the swimming at Lake 86. Chris Smith has agreed to try and run more sessions at Vobster.

KTL would like to buy Tow floats to be used by members to encourage them into open water swimming, these would be branded with AVT. – All agreed

KTL is also looking at ordering swim hats

A lot of members are currently competing in Steve Clark tri colours, instead of AVT kit. It was agreed that ideally, they should be competing in AVT kit to help promote the club, Action KTL to speak to working group

As KTL now has her coaching qualification, she has been looking at spaces for training session, Culver close would be a more useful space to hold these sessions. All agreed to this.

KTL we be running Tri with me – 30 mins swim (Clarendon school), bike ride together, run at Southwick together. Just need to double check insurances as it won’t be a coached session, but KTL will be first aider. She is hoping to start these at the end of July. This will be able to be done as separate events.

d. JAVR

JAVR are struggling with volunteers, currently only 1 coach. Ian and Mick have now left. Lil and DE volunteer every week and Rich Ayling helped last week as a favour. Have been asking on social media and parents for help but have had no engagement. DE and Sara Robert to start the Lirfs soon. Over the summer holidays the sessions will only be run once a week (Monday night)

KTL raised the issue that if we don’t have enough coaches or Lirfs we are probably not covered for first aid.

Action RN to put a post on FB and VB to add to newsletter

We need to train a few more coaches. Action RN to speak to Ian Harryman


e. Working group reports (social; volunteering; Goal Getters etc.)
We have a new zip up hoodie which is available at Sportsbug, we are going to stop doing the big jackets and do more light weight jackets. Sean and Fiona are looking into training tracksuits. Sports bug have said they will come to any event we do

DH will be asking for volunteers for the AVR half very soon

f. Club calendar

We have missed the relay for this year. Holly has been unable to run it this year.

MG has said that he has had an offer from Corsham who are happy to help run it this year. Will look into the possibility of running this in August (virtually).

MG has put out to other clubs that we will have mob match 22nd July, we need to have some funds for prizes. Calne have said they aren’t likely to attend. No cost to enter, it’s a team event held in BoA, starting near Culver. Starting time 7.00pm. Registration 6.45pm. Volunteers needed, 1 x sweep, 2 x timers, 2 x registration, 2 x first aiders

Action – Event to be advertised on Social media for our members and DH to request volunteers


3. Committee updates and discussion


a) Supporters kit

VB has requested money for supporters kit (banners, flags, tambourines, lollipop), we can then make a noise at events. Action VB to investigate costs

b) Culver Close storage

Went to look at Culver Close, the kit is all related to races. Something needs to be done to organise the storage, we are looking into racking or something similar to store.

VO to add a stock list and make sure that kit is signed in and out.

c) Website

Still not launched

d) Awards evening 2022

Looking at booking the civic hall Saturday 5th February for in person presentation evening. VB has been speaking to Emanuels yard about hiring their facility, she is waiting for prices.

e) Lead LIRF

DH has volunteered to be lead Lirf.

VB is putting together a list of Lirfs, we are looking at getting members to sign up paperwork to agree to complete in a certain time frame and you have to lead a minimum of 10 runs a year.

f) Request for update from coaches

VB will ask Steve Williams to come along to a meeting to give a coaching update, he has said that he will help with training plans

g) Safeguarding procedures

New policies procedures have come through from EA, 13th June. Lots of updates for adults and children. CA has said at school at the beginning of term they have to sign to say they have read and understood the policies. DH suggested having a coaches and Lirf evening once a year to go through safeguarding and other updates. All agreed.

h) Post covid restriction run groups

VB sends out weekly email for runs of the week and would like to stop doing it. VB suggested Monday 7pm TRFC , Tuesday 7pm TRFC, Wednesday 7pm TRFC, Thursday 7pm Bradford, as we used to do. Would still like people to book through Run Together so we can use this as a register. DH asked are we restricting numbers? It was agreed that as England is losing all restrictions from 19th July that numbers should be unlimited for club runs.

i) Vacant role progress

VB has hopefully found a successor for her role, but this is not confirmed yet.
Action DH to speak to Terri about minutes secretary or volunteer lead
DH is standing down from volunteer lead but will help hand over.

4. AOB

Sean has asked if it is ok for him to run couch to 5km from September with Gretchen, all agreed. Committee to run promotion. This will be held on a Monday night. Debbie is concerned about them using the track as they have it for the juniors. Action VB to let Sean know that the track can’t be used on a Monday

RN has said Gary organized Cotswold relay, Gary has had message from minibus company cancelling the service because of ‘covid’ they sourced another bus through Chippenham Harriers, it has cost £160 plus fuel. It was said that we will have to pay now as it has been used, DH asked how much the participants had paid for the use of the minibus. Action RN to speak to Active Trowbridge to confirm cancelling process and to follow up with Gary.

The ballot for the VLM was carried out, we had 9 entries and the winner is … Lil Morris. The reserve is Gary MacAlistair

CA spoke about LGBQ, found EA club inclusion policy. We now have a rep for the club. CA gave VB a club template to check and complete.

VB – 14th August TRFC, 10am – 2pm are having a women into rugby event and have said we can have a stand so we can promote the club and sell kit etc.

VO has been in contact with Jon Gratland who is CE at Wiltshire Friendly society, to discuss membership and them potentially offering sponsorship. Does anyone have any thoughts on how to promote them through the club apart from Social media and emails?

The third round of funding is being released by EA 25th July, the theme is improvements to the training environment – Action everyone to consider ideas to utilise the funding.



5. Next meeting Tuesday 3rd August 2021 8:30pm TRFC

Meeting ended at 10.06pm
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